Mr. Stefan Sergiev

President of the Bulgarian Chess Federation

Dear Mr. Sergiev,

Re: The World Congress of Chess Composition (WCCC) 2007

As you certainly know, The Permanent Commission of the FIDE for Chess Compositions (PCCC) accepted in Wageningen 2006 the Bulgarian invitation to host the 2007 WCCC in the Golden Sands (presented to us by GM Petko Petkov).

All this is fine, but as much as we would love to hold our next congress in Bulgaria, there is one factor that seems to need an improvement. By this I am referring to the prices of accommodation which look much too high.

It is not a secret, and everyone can see this for himself (on the internet and in numerous advertisements) that many attractive deals are offered, with or without the flight, for the best hotels in the Golden Sands. I am afraid that the prices, as stated in your invitation, are bound to deter several potential participants from attending. Another effect will surely be that many participants will arrange for private accommodation in different hotels in the area.

Since we all wish the WCCC in Bulgaria to be a success, I would appreciate if you could put forward a better deal.

Please be in touch with me on this issue. As organizer of 3 successful WCCCs, I am in a good position to provide useful answers to most of your organizational questions.

With best wishes,

Uri Avner

PCCC President

Ramat Gan, 14 October 2006
